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AGENDA  

7:30 PM OPENING PRAYER  

ANNUAL PARISHIONERS MEETING 
1. Election of Church Wardens (Two required) 

ANNUAL PAROCHIAL  CHURCH METING  
1. Apologies 

2. Approval of minutes of APM of 15th March 2016 

3. Update of electoral Roll  

4. Reception of reports 

5. Questions on reports 

6. Elections & Appointments 

a. Appointment of  

i. Independent examiner  ï Max James 

ii. Safeguarding Link   ï Sara Eames 

iii. Treasurer    ï John Byrne 

b. Election of up to 3 Assistant / Deputy warden 

c. Elections to the PCC,  

i. 3 vacancies for 3 years 

ii. 1 Vacancies for 2 years 

d. Elections to the Area deanery  

i. 3 vacancies 

e. Election of sides persons 

i. 9am congregation 

ii. 10:45 Family Congregation 

iii. Messy Church Congregation 

iv. Wednesday Communion 

7. Any other Notified business 

8. Closing Prayer 

Note: 

There will be a brief meeting of the PCC after this meeting. 

 

MINUTES OF THE ANNUA L PAROCHIAL CHURCH 

MEETING 
Tuesday 15th March 2016 @ 7:30pm 

Present - . 23 people attended 

The meeting was chaired by the vicar Revd. John Whitney. 

The minutes were taken by the PCC secretary Trevor Southwell. 
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The meeting opened in prayer with a reading of psalm 61. 

1. Annual Parishioners Meeting 

1.1 Apologies 

The Following people had sent their apologies: Tom Randall, Dorothy 

Randall, John Wilson, Carol Taylor, Pat Kinnerley, Jean Harrison, David 

Lucas. 

1.2 Election of Churchwarden 

There were two vacancies for Churchwardens but only one nomination 

had been received prior to the meeting. 

Tony Berry was proposed by John Byrne and seconded by Malcolm 

Evans, Therefore Tony Berry was elected to serve as Churchwarden for a 

term of one year. 

2. Annual Parochial Church Meeting 

The Churchwarden elect opened the APCM 

2.1 Apologies 

Apologies as per item 1.1 earlier. 

2.2 Minutes of the APCM of Tuesday 25th March 2015 

Matter of Accuracy item 2.9 : óChurch Hall car parkô should have read 

óChurch car parkô minutes amended.  

The amended minutes were accepted and passed as an accurate record 

and signed by the Revd. John Whitney. 

2.3 Electoral Roll 

At the time of issue this stood at 68 persons registered on the roll Since 

then one member had died leaving a total of 67. 

2.4 Annual Reports 

The Annual reports which had been circulated in advance were received. 

There were no questions arising, and they were accepted by the meeting. 

Revd. John Whitney asked for comments on the reports but no comments 

were raised at the time. 

Revd. John Whitney expressed his sincere thanks to all who had devoted 

their time and worked so hard. He also wished to thank John Byrne for his 

dedication and hard work in producing the Church Finance reports. 

2.5 Elections and Appointments 

Election of up to 3 assistant/deputy Churchwardens 
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Two people were nominated for the positions being Tom Randall 

proposed by Revd. John Whitney and seconded by Jane Whitney. 

lan Alexander proposed by Susie Bardgett and seconded by Rev. John 

Whitney, Therefore both were elected to serve. 

Elections to the PCC 

There were three people up for re-election with one person not re-

standing having completed their time of office, also there had been one 

resignation, therefore it left five places vacant for election three for three 

years and two for one year. 

The four nominees being as follows : 

NOMINEE PROPOSER SECONDER 

Susie Bardgett lan Alexander Tina Barber 

John Byrne C P Rayson M A Foster 

Malcolm Evans John Byrne M A Foster 

David Lucas John Byrne J E Whitney 

In Addition 

lan Alexander was nominated from the floor and proposed by Jane 

Whitney and seconded by Susie Bardgett. Susie Bardgett, John Byrne, 

Malcolm Evans all to serve for three years with David Lucas and lan 

Alexander for one year each. 

2.6 Elections to the Area Deanery 

There were two vacancies for the above but no nominations had been 

received prior to the meeting. 

Jane Whitney was proposed from the floor by Gerry James and seconded 

by Malcolm Evans and was elected to serve as an ex-officio member. The 

second place to be passed to the PCC for resolution. 

Appointment of independent Examiner 

Max James had previously been the Examiner and it was unanimously 

agreed for him to be re-appointed to continue as the independent 

examiner with grateful thanks from Revd. John Whitney. 

2.7 Any Other Notified Business 

Nothing was raised at the time. 

2.8 Closing Questions From The Floor. 

(1) Church Car Park 
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This was again raised as a matter of concern by Betty Bird as it was 

considered to be a bad image and dangerous under foot due to numerous 

holes etcò It was agreed that this is a project that needs to be addressed 

as and when the required funds were in place and available to cover the 

cost. 

(2) Churchwardenôs Position 

A question was raised by David Rawlings whether a second 

Churchwarden could be appointed during the serving period Revd. John 

Whitney confirmed he understood this was a possibility and asked if he 

wished to be considered but the offer was declined. 

(3) Margaret Foster raised the question of a curate for the Church to 

assist, Revd. John Whitney confirmed he was investigating this and it was 

a possibillity but could not foresee this before at least 2017. 

Margaret Foster also asked if it was possible that someone could offerto 

assist her with the acts group, Judith Weston offered to accompany her to 

the meetings. 

(4)John Byrne urged parishioners who were present who attend Church 

to be generous in their giving as it was necessary to increase funds due 

to the expense of works that had been completed in the Church which 

had depleted our funds 

(5) Gerry James asked about the removal of persons who had left the 

parish from the electoral roll and no longer attended the Church, Revd. 

John Whitney confirmed this would need to be looked into as people had 

to attend at regular intervals to remain on the electoral roll. 

(6) No further point had been raised so the meeting was closed at 

20.10pm by Tony Berry Churchwarden 

 

ELECTORAL ROLE REPOR T - Tom Randel 

 

Last year the electoral roll stood at 66 people. 10 new members have 

joined the electoral roll this year, 2 members have died, 2 have moved 

and notified us, and 2 people were identified as having moved out of 

area, and have not worshiped here, therefore our electoral roll has grown 

to 70 members.    
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INCUMBENTS REPORT  
Zechariah 4:6 (NIV 2011) 

óNot by might nor by power, but by my Spirit,ô says the Lord Almighty. 

This has been an interesting year, with the installation of the new heating, 

and St. Michael & All Angels now becoming a gradually more usable 

space. Indeed sometimes it feels like we have been tied to the building 

and the constraints of faculty and finance have been seeking to slow us 

down. Yet God has a vision and it includes Alvaston Parish Church, and 

our building of St. Michael & All Angels is an integral part of his Kingdom. 

Iôm reminded every time I read Psalm 23 Provided we keep the Lord as 

our shepherd then we can lack nothing.  

So it is that Coffee & Cake now on the first Saturday, and the craft group 

on Wednesday afternoons together with our mid-week service have all 

become possible this year. This is not the end but the beginning, there is 

already a vision for a regular lunch club, brought by a faithful member of 

the congregation, and supported by a group of willing helpers that we 

hope will become a reality soon. 

We can see work progressing on the floor, and the faculty continues to 

evolve, to take in the vision we have of Godôs Mission for the church. May 

he help us to find the finance to continue to resource his mission, to 

extend his dominion.  

What more God has in store for us I do not know but I do know it will be 

Good. I feel that he is calling us to be his missional people in this place. I 

look forward to hearing your prophetic visions for the growth of His 

Kingdom, and how you can facilitate this in the time ahead as we together 

seek to truly become his disciples fulfilling the call to worship, follow, 

serve and give as he did. 

 

Yours in faith 

 Revd John Whitney 

 Vicar of Alvaston 
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CHURCH WARDENS REPOR T ð TONY BERRY 
I was appointed as the sole Churchwarden at the Annual Meeting held on 

15th March 2016 and formally admitted to the post on May 12th at Derby 

Cathedral. 

 

My learning 'on the job' began early in 2016 by acquainting myself with all 

the tasks completed behind the scenes and I would like to thank all the 

people who are responsible for keeping the Church clean and tidy, 

flowers beautifully arranged, for the fund raising events which bring 

money into the Church Development Fund and many, many more silent 

volunteers who work so hard in our Church.  Thank you to all of you..   

 

A special thank you has to go to Chris Rayson who works tirelessly in and 

outside the Church.  We are currently working on the seating and floor 

making it more useable for wheel chair users by  levelling floor.  Chris has 

done an amazing job in achieving this and by taking the pews out of the 

Church has provided us with comfortable and moveable seating with the 

exception of the south aisle where we now have pews arranged as a 

Chapel.  We are currently waiting on a Faculty which will give us 

permission to use the comfortable seating permanently and also 

permission to sell some of the pews which will help to boost the 

development fund.  The Churchyard is also kept tidy by Chris and during 

2016 the PCC agreed to purchase some professional quality, petrol 

driven equipment which we hope will make this job considerably easier. 

 

The Faculty that we put in for the roof repairs in 2016 was unsuccessful 

but thanks to the services of Garry Lamb we now have a watertight roof at 

a price that we could afford. 

 

The sound system is currently being upgraded in Church thanks to a very 

generous gift of money which was also used to update our pew bibles 

and also to purchase a lectern Bible that matches page to page with the 

pew bibles. We have also been given money to purchase one of the 
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televisions that are now used at the front of the Church for our Sunday 

services.  Both gifts were anonymous but huge thanks for both gifts. 

 

And finally, the PCC has purchased two cupboards to store the food for 

the food bank so that it is kept clean, dry and tidy.  Thanks to the 

generosity of our congregation we continue to support families in and 

around our area. 

 

TREASURERS REPORT  BY JOHN BYRNE  

SEE APPENDIX 1 
 

 

VERGERS REPORT ð MARGARET FOSTER & PAT KINNERLEY  
During the year from March 2016 to January 2017 we had a total of nine weddings 

which were greatly enjoyed by the guests. Pat & Margaret really enjoyed attending 

all the weddings, especially the wedding of Peter Smith and Pat Pittock, both 

members of our congregation. 

There were nineteen funerals from March 2016 up to the end of January this year, 

including our own Len Harrison and Janet Growcock.  

There were nine baptisms during this time.  

We are now enjoying a warm church throughout the year with the added benefit of 

individual upholstered chairs to giving some degree of flexibility when setting up for 

these services.  We can now seat about 200 guests which is more than adequate for 

current usage. 

Now that we have a level floor with ramps to both doors we can safely 

accommodate all disability aid users and baby transporters. 

At weddings and funerals Pat and Margaret work together as a team, usually with 

Pat operating the sound and visual system and Margaret at the door welcoming and 

assisting the guests. We are both enjoying this ministry and love being amongst the 

people and hearing about their lives. We have had some favourable feed- back from 

the guests regarding the visual displays and the warm building. 
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ACT ï Margaret Foster 

During the last year the church representatives for ACT (All Christians Together) continued to 

meet at the Baptist Church on Alvaston Street on Saturday mornings from 11.00 to 12.00 every 

two months. Our representatives are Jane Whitney, David & Judith Weston & Margaret Foster. 

Prayer Walks 

We held prayer walks in various locations on the last Thursday of every month except for August 

when many friends were on holiday. The last one was at Noel Baker School on the eve of this 

school becoming an academy with many new members of staff. 

Sundays at Six  

These services were very popular again during the year with an average of 70 attendees. A total 

of £1248 was raised overall which was donated to each churches preferred charity. 

Food Bank 

Collections continued during the year and were boosted by donations from the Harvest appeals 

and further donations from a Baptism at our church.  We are providing a minimum of 4 bags of 

food per week. In addition festive bags were donated at Christmas. 

Christians Against Poverty (CAP)  

CAP continuous its good work in this area and nationally.  A young family from Kent were featured 

on Songs of Praise last year as they were helped to get out of debt and they came to faith as a 

result of this ministry.  

Job Club 

This is growing well and a new training course has started this year and one of our church 

members is taking part in this. 

Carol Singing 

This event took place at the Alvaston district centre with £22.96 donated by the public which was 

given to the Food Bank. 

 Revd Trudie Morris has taken over leadership of ACT group after Revd Mike Loweôs departure.  

Subscriptions by the individual ACT churches were increased to £40 last year by agreement as 

there had not been an increase for many years. 

 

GROUPS REPORTS 

  

MUSIC  REPORT - Nigel Pearson 
During the last twelve months, we have been fortunate in having David 

Lucas playing the organ for the 9am Service on most Sundays for which 

we are very grateful. New Worship songs continue to be introduced, 

mainly at the 10.45 Service, accompanied by Nigel playing guitar. 

Looking ahead, it would appear that we will continue with music 

accompaniment as we do now, for the foreseeable future. We hope to 

continue learning new Hymns/Worship songs as we have been doing this 
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year. We should pray for an accomplished musician to come and join our 

Church and develop the music. 

Finally, thank you to everyone who has played any part in the music of 

our Church during the past year. 

  

OPEN HOUSE  ï-  Nigel Pearson 
Tuesday afternoon Study Group 

The Group has continued to meet throughout the year, fortnightly, in the 

afternoon, in the Vicarage. We have a very regular attendance of around 

10 on average. We use Study notes produced by John and linked to the 

Sermon Themes. We start with some singing, followed by interesting and 

lively discussion, lots of humour, finishing with tea/coffee cake and 

biscuits. Our friendship and fellowship is made complete with a Summer 

Lunch and Christmas Lunch at Swarkestone Nursery. Our thanks to John 

and Jayne for inviting us to meet in the Vicarage. 

 

Fun Friends  ï Jane Whitney 

Fun Friends with emphasis being on the fun is a group of people who 

arrange community events for Alvaston Parish and raise funds for the 

development of the Churches mission.  

We have been able to welcome into our church building many of the 

community who have been very appreciative of the events we have 

hosted. 

We could not of course do this without the support and prayers of the 

whole fellowship so thank you all.  

Keep praying that God would increase our numbers and Thank God, for 

all the blessings He has given us. 

 

 

Food Bank  - Janice & Malcolm Evans. Judith & David Weston. 

We hope each year when we get to write this report that we can say that 

the numbers of people seeking help from the foodbank is falling but sadly 

once again, as the initiative enters its fourth year, that is not the case. 
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Numbers continue to rise as more and more people find themselves 

slipping into hard times through delayed benefit payments, loss of income 

or other personal circumstances.  

It is with grateful thanks to the many members of our church that we not 

only fulfil our commitment to provide the food and goods requested but 

sometimes even exceed that to meet the huge need. 

The many and varied items are regularly made up into bags to be 

delivered weekly to Sure Start where members of ACTS, help to co-

ordinate the distribution. A Job Club also runs to help people get back into 

employment and debt counselling advice is also available. 

Over Christmas there was an additional appeal for special bags of 

Christmas items to be delivered and with grateful thanks to everyone we 

rose to the challenge to provide many seasonal and helpful products 

bringing pleasure to grateful recipients 

This ministry is a real and visible sign of how we are all responding 

practically to our mission statement ñSharing God's Love through 

Inspiration, Word & Action.ò  We give thanks to God and pray that people 

who receive these donations will feel Godôs love through these gifts. 

If you are inspired to offer help in any way then please speak to us to find 

out more. 

 

COFFEE MORNINGS  - Margaret Foster 
A small team of people have been hosting coffee mornings in church for a 

year now. Last year we had them on the second Saturday morning of the 

month but this year we changed to the first Saturday. Last year we had a 

special Queenôs Big Coffee morning to honour Her Majesty the Queenôs 

90th birthday and we also had a special Welcome Back to Church one 

with do-nuts. 

The coffee mornings are becoming better attended both by our church 

family and by the community.  We offer hot and cold drinks, biscuits and 

homemade cake.  There is no set charge but donations for the 

Maintenance and Development Fund are gratefully received. 

Now that we have a lovely warm church with a level floor, we aim to 

attract more families, especially as we have a childrenôs play area set up 
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for them.  Now that we have individual chairs we can arrange them 

around the coffee tables so that guests can relax and socialise face to 

face. My thanks to everyone who has taken a turn at hosting them and 

those who have baked and donated the delicious cakes. 

 

Chat and Craft  - Pat Kinnerley. 
We have begun a new social afternoon combining craft, tea and biscuits. 

Anybody is invited to bring along their craft whatever it might be, or just 

themselves for a relaxing sociable afternoon. It is being held every 

Wednesday in Church from 1pm -4pm. We only started in January just to 

see how it would be received and we have already eight interested, so 

that is very encouraging! 

 

MESSY CHURCH ð JANE WHITNEY 
It has been a privilege to lead Messy Church this year and to share the 

gospel with our congregation. 

We have had lots of fun making interesting crafts that relate to the 

scripture we are using. Our dedicated catering team provides wonderful 

meals. Music adds a rich dimension to our worship and prayer time helps 

us to talk to God and listen to Him. It truly is wonderful watching the body 

of Christ using their gifts to serve God and each other. 

Numbers of attendees has been rising and we are very grateful to God for 

sending the families. 

My grateful thanks to all who serve at Messy Church. 

Please support us by your prayers.  

Yours in Christ Jane Whitney 
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Bell Ringers Report - Ian Webb, Tower Captain 

 

Our tower now has 17 ringers who are members of the Derby Diocesan 

Church Bellringing Association, including new members Aisha and Carol, 

but disappointingly we struggle to have a band to ring our six bells on a 

Sunday, and have sometimes had to ring only three or four 

bells.  However, we have met our commitment to ring at special 

occasions, including six weddings, one of which was for one our ringers 

Peter who married Pat, and sadly at Janet Grococks funeral, Janet being 

a special friend of Bernie, one of our ringers. 

We welcomed two new learners at the beginning of 2016 to the band, 

Carol has progressed well enough to join the Association but Jack 

unfortunately could not continue due to illness.  David has recently started 

to learn to ring and hopefully will soon be able to join us on a Sunday 

morning. 

Our tower has supported a project to install a peal of bells in St George's 

Anglican Church in Ypres, Belgium. 

At the 160th anniversary of this building we included a display promoting 

our bells, we also displayed a bell tree óDing-Dong Merrily on Highô at the 

Christmas tree festival in December. 

Our thanks should go to Steve who winds up the tower clock most 

weekdays. 
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Prayer Group ð Susie Bardgett  

The prayer group meets on a Tuesday, in the vicarage at 1pm, till 1 

30pm.This is a comfortable relaxed environment.  In open, or,  silent 

prayer we bring before God, the Worldwide Church, our own church and 

the needs of our community. Or anything the Lord has placed on our 

hearts. It is open to all.. At the moment there are approximately six in the 

group.  It is just for half an hour. We  extend an invitation to  anyone who 

would like to join us. You would be made most welcome. 
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Mission Giving  Report  

This year the mission giving has been distributed to the following groups: 

 

Padley Centre  Support for homeless and other socially excluded groups

          £325.00 

Tree Tops Hospice Palliative care for adults in S Derby and SW Notts 

          £325.00 

       

Derby City Mission -  Night shelter for the homeless  £325.00 

Rainbows Hospice  Palliative care for East Midlands children  

          £325.00 

CAP Job Club  Local Christians against poverty job club project 

          £325.00 

Church Housing Trust Supports homeless people  £325.00 

 

International Charities 

Friends of Kenyaôs Children Alvaston based charity supporting an 

orphanage In Kenya      £250.00 

Leprosy Mission   Christian charity organisation supporting 

those with leprosy       £225.00 

Barnabas Fund   Supports Christians who suffer 

discrimination oppression and persecution  £225.00 

 Total of  disbursements    £2,660.00  
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APPENDIX 

TREASURERS FINANCE R EPORT 
To be read with the Statement of Accounts for the year ended  

31st December 2016 

 

GENERAL FUND 

Our total income at £40,178 was a decrease on previous year of 12%  

and total expenditure at £44,636 an increase of 6% resulting in the deficit 

created through the year of -Ã4,459 compared with previous yearôs 

excess of £3,985. At the end of the year the general fund stood at 

£20,006. 

 

Voluntary Income, from regular donations and collections, at £26,636 

decreased by £3,216 (-11%). In 2015 we benefited from two generous 

one-off  donations totalling almost £3,000 and if these are excluded our 

voluntary income has held up remarkably well in the face of falling 

attendance. 

  

Other Income at £13,565  has decreased by £2,492 (-15%) on previous  

year with PCC fees from weddings and funerals being down by £832. 

Miscellaneous income decreased by £1,654 to £3,615 reflecting the 

reduction in number of weddings held during  2016 and also the 

redirecting of all fund raising events to the Development fund. £1,200 was 

received from the Church Hall as their contribution to the common fund 

payment to the Diocese.  

  

Messy Church had a total income of £339 against total expenditure of 

£293 resulting in an excess for the year of £46.  

 

Total Income whilst being a decrease on last year of £5,708 was still up 

on budget by £1,063. The increase on budget was mostly due to Other 

income being higher than budgeted due to donations received for Alpha 
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and Seder meal catering and income for memorial garden plaques. 

However, the majority of this income resulted in matching expenditure 

(under Other Sundries). Decrease on previous year is due to reduction in 

Voluntary Income of £3,208 (one off donations of £3,000 missing from 

2016) , reduction in PCC fees of £832 (less weddings this year) and 

decrease in Other Income of £1,654 (redirection of fund raising and less 

weddings). 

  

Church and Ministry Expenditure at £9,955 has increased by £2,002 

from previous year. Within this Churchyard expenditure increased by 

£1,302 as we have had to remove some trees and complete a full tree 

survey as well as purchasing some new equipment and repairing existing. 

Minor repairs and maintenance increased by £583 which is mostly due to 

replacing the church lamps with new LED ones which will last longer and 

use less energy. Ministerôs expenses have increased by Ã589 which is 

due to having a full time vicar for the whole 12 months compared to 

previous year where we had a vacancy for 6 months. The cost of heating 

the church has remained about the same as previous year but due to the 

greater efficiency of the new heating system we now have a warm 

church. We have made savings of £488 on electricity costs although our 

suppliers are currently 2 months behind with their billing and I estimate 

that the true savings will be around £300. 

  

Other Expenditure at £7,420 shows an decrease on previous year of 

£1,556 with the reduction in wedding related payments 

(verger,organist,bells etc) being the largest element due to the reduction 

in the number of weddings over previous year. Other areas of saving 

were in stationery and postage and expenses associated with the 

vacancy period. 

 

Transfers during the year, an amount of £169 was transferred from 

general fund to the bricks and mortar fund to meet additional expenditure 

incurred on lightning protection. Also a transfer of £2,219 was made from 



Annual report of 2016 to the APCM2017 of Alvaston Parish Church 

 

Sharing Godôs Love through Inspiration, Word and Action 

P a g e  | 19 

the general fund to the development fund to cover expenditure on the 

new heating system whilst waiting for reclaimed VAT to be received. 

 

Common Fund paid to the Diocese was £24,853, which was an increase 

of £487 on previous year. We have no control over this charge and next 

year our share has increased to £26,601(an increase of £1,748 for the 

year equating to an extra £146 a month for us to find). 

 

Total Expenditure in general fund was £44,636 being £2,735 up on last 

year. Although this is disappointing , we expected an increase and had 

budgeted for a total spend of £46,324 but managed to reduce this by not 

having to transfer as much money to support the development fund as we 

had anticipated. 

 

BRICKS AND MORTAR FUND  

At the end of the year the Bricks and Mortar fund stood at zero which was 

a decrease through the year of £1,000. 

 

Total income for the year into the fund was £169, which was a transfer 

from the general fund. 

 

There were only two items of expenditure , £932 for lightning protection 

and £237 for fire safety check. 

 

DEVELOPMENT FUND 

At the end of the year the Development fund stood at £8,413, which was 

a decrease through the year of £13,714. 

 

Income totalled £21,273 made up of  personal donations of £7,863, gift 

aid reclaims of £383,proceeds from fundraising events of £3,330,transfer 

from general fund of £2,219 and reclaiming VAT paid on heating project 

of £7,479. Within the personal donation figure was a generous £7,000 

donation that stipulated that,as far as possible, this was to be spent on 
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the smaller development plans such as new bibles,seating,floor levelling 

and sound system replacement.  

 

Expenditure was £34,987, which was spent on new heating system 

£31,517, architect fees for failed roof grant application £600, fund raising 

events expenses £568, church seating £1,000, floor levelling £657, new 

bibles £645. 

 

Work is still ongoing in many areas and we still have a further £9,397 

owing on the heating system. Planned expenditure far exceeds remaining 

development funds so as well as needing an ongoing fundraising and 

donation push there will have to be some short term support from the 

general fund where expenditure is committed and due (i.e. heating 

system). 

 

CHURCH HALL 

The accounts for the Church Hall in 2016 show a significant negative 

variance when compared with 2015. 

 

Income has reduced by just under £4,000 partially due to late payment by 

Cheeky Monkeys who at the end of the year gave notice to cease their 

use of the hall.  They have given their assurance that the outstanding rent 

of £3,491 will be paid during the early part of 2017.  Additionally another 

hall user, PR Fitness has given notice to terminate their use of the hall.   

 

On expenditure there was an increase of nearly £3,000 mainly due to the 

replacement of the fencing around the site and the additional expenditure 

caused by mouse infestation.  The ongoing costs of remedial works from 

the infestation amount to £1,600 and we have an ongoing contract for 

pest control of £400 per year.  Additionally the council have informed us 

that we are now to be charged for our trade refuse collections which will 

cost around £800 in 2017. 
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Despite the above issues the hall still managed to make a profit of £215 

with the total Church Hall funds standing at £17,838 at the year end. 

 

2017 will be a challenging year with the potential for a significant 

reduction in income unless new hirers can be found to fill the gap left by 

Cheeky Monkeys.  The hall, which is a valuable community asset , 

continues to need constant attention due to its age and as mentioned in 

last yearôs overview, serious consideration needs to be taken regarding 

its long term replacement including how funds will be raised to allow this 

to occur. 

 

FUNDS BALANCE SHEET 

Total funds held at year-end, including Church hall, stood at £48,797 

represented by £26,507  held in current accounts, £21,935 in deposit 

accounts and £355 in cash. £10,983 of the total funds is held in restricted 

or designated funds.  
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Report of the Independent Examiner to the Trustees of the PCC of  

St Michael and All Angels, Alvaston 

 

I report on the accounts of the PCC of St Michael and All Angels, 

Alvaston for the year ended 31 December 2016 which are set out on the 

attached pages, is in respect of an examination carried out under 

Regulation 3(3) of the Church Accounting Regulations 1997 to 2001 (ñthe 

Regulationsò) and section 43 of the Charities Act 1993 (ñthe Actò).   

 

Respective responsibilities of the PCC and the examiner 

 

As members of the PCC you are responsible for the preparation of the 

accounts; you consider that the audit requirement of regulation 3(3) and 

section 43(2) of the Act do not apply. 

 

It is my responsibility to issue this report on those accounts in accordance 

with the terms of Regulation 25. 

 

Basis of independent examinerôs report 

 

My examination was carried out in accordance with the General 

Directions given by the Charity Commission under section 43(7)(b) of the 

Act and to be found in the ñThe Charities Act 1993 and the PCCò, 2nd 

edition, issued by the Finance Division of the Archbishopsô Council.  That 

examination includes a review of the accounting records kept by the PCC 

and a comparison of the accounts with those records.  It also includes 

considering any unusual items or disclosures in the accounts, and 

seeking explanations from you as trustees concerning any such matters.  

The procedures undertaken do not provide all the evidence that would be 

required in an audit, and consequently I do not express an audit opinion 

on the view given by the accounts. 

 

Independent examinerôs statement 
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In connection with my examination, no matter has come to my attention 

which gives me reasonable cause to believe that in any material respect 

the requirements: 

 
¶ to keep accounting records in accordance with section 41 of the Act; and 

¶ to prepare accounts which accord with the accounting records and to comply with the requirements of 

the Act and the Regulations have not be met. 

There is no matter to which, in my opinion, attention should be drawn in 

order to enable a proper understanding of the accounts to be reached. 

 

Mr M R James BSc 

14 Walnut Avenue 

Alvaston 

 Derby 
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